
 

 

 

Bethesda Baptist Institutes (First one founded in 1980)  

Founders: C. L. Jones and Daniel L. Jones, Sr. 

Director: Daniel L. Jones, Sr. 
II Tim. 2:2: "And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou 

to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also. " 

September 30, 2019 — Where are they now?  

Dear Praying Friends, 

In our last letter, we told you we had 3 graduate from the institute in 

Monterrey.  What has the Institute done since 1980 when it was founded, 

and where are the students now? So far, this is what we have seen:  

Multiplication of Graduates Serving The Lord: 99 have graduated 

since 1984, our first graduating class! Where are they now?  Well, at 

last count, 58 are serving the Lord either full time or part time.  Besides 

them, 2 full time workers have gone to be with the Lord, and 1 full time 

worker has had to retire because of ill health. There are 3 students that we 

do not know about, 3 that are discouraged and have quit serving the Lord 

and 32 that are serving in their local churches as lay people.    

Multiplication Of Places In Which Our Graduates Serve The Lord: 

most of the 58 serve in México, but 1/3 of our graduates are missionaries 

serving in Argentina (1), Guatemala (1),  Korea (1), Panamá (2), Perú (1), 

Poland (1), Spain (1), Taiwan (1), USA (9)!  (Note: all 9 in the US are 

here legally and serving Hispanics in New York, Oklahoma, and Texas!)  

There are 5 more graduates that are on deputation going to different 

countries!  

Multiplication of Institutes Started by Graduates: 17 other Bible 

Institutes started! Our graduates have gone out, started churches, and 

then in their churches have started institutes so that they in turn can go out 

and start other churches and institutes.  Your ministry is multiplying! 

Acts 12:24  But the word of God grew and multiplied.  

In Him,  
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Our Institute in McAllen just finished a long semester and to celebrate 

and encourage our students, we all went out to eat at a Chinese restaurant. 

Please be in prayer for the eight students and their families pictured to the 

right. We are thankful that we have two new prospective teachers that will 

be helping me with the teaching of the Institute. They are graduates of 

other Baptist Institutes and are members at Bethesda McAllen. 

Our Family: We thank God for our family and we are blessed when they 

can come down and visit us. We just recently had Danny, Jr. and family 

Received for the Institute July and August of 2019 $ 

For the C.L. Jones Memorial Fund (same period)      $ 

Thank you! ¡Muchas Gracias!  

You make it possible for 

us to train workers in 

  Latin America, so that 

 they in turn can reach 

the world for Christ! 
Daniel L. Jones, Sr. 

Sending Church: Worth Baptist Church - P.O. Box 15141 - Fort Worth, Texas - 76119 
Support address: I.B.F.I. Mission Agency - 724 North Jim Wright Fwy. - Fort Worth, Texas — 76108 

Address: 10312 N. 26th Street, McAllen, Texas - 78504 
Phones: Cell: DLJ (956)212-5016; MJ (956)821-4958 - E-mail: dljsratrgv@outlook.com 

 

Where is Gerardo Robles?  He was 

the 48th graduate of our Bible Institute 

in 2006.   

As a child, he first heard the Gospel 

when he went to a  Vacation Bible 

School.  He did not encounter the 

Gospel again until he was in college in 

Matamoros, Mexico.  In April of 2002 

a friend invited him to Church and he 

was saved.  While looking for a job in 

Monterrey, he saw a Christian Book 

Store, where a worker recommended 

Bethesda Fundamental Baptist Church.  

He visited and brought his brother, 

who was saved in the first service.  

Gerardo worked on staff of the church 

in 2003 and remained for a couple of 

years after graduation. He moved to 

Ciudad Victoria, to be with his family, 

where we lost trac of him.  

He joined a church, started a soul-

winning ministry, and then, after the 

pastor left in 2018, he was the interim 

pastor.  This year they called him as 

their pastor!   Keep him in your 

prayers!  

God is still calling men to preach the 

gospel of Jesus Christ!  
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